
 

        NOTICE TO CUSTOMER 

 
  
 

This vehicle is equipped with an engine-block heater that is affected by a recently announced 
GM safety recall.   On July 1, 2021, GM notified the National Highway Traffic Safety 
Administration and Transport Canada that a short-circuit condition could develop in the engine-
block heater cable or in the terminals that connect the cable to the block heater.  A short-circuit 
condition can cause damage to engine components and, in rare cases, start a fire in the 
engine compartment.   
 
Because this condition can only occur when the engine-block heater is on, your dealer has 
performed a repair on this vehicle that has rendered the engine-block heater temporarily 
inoperable.  GM is developing a final repair that will restore the functionality of the engine-block 
heater.  When this repair is available, you will receive a letter to return to the dealer to receive 
the repair. 
 

If you sell this vehicle, you should provide this notice to the buyer of your vehicle.  Please also 
retain a copy of this notice in the vehicle’s glove compartment.   
 
 

If you have any questions or need any assistance, please contact your dealer or the 
appropriate Customer Assistance Center at the number listed below. 

Division Number Text Telephones (TTY) 

Chevrolet 1-800-222-1020 1-800-833-2438 

GMC 1-800-462-8782 1-800-889-2438 

Puerto Rico – English 1-800-496-9992  

Puerto Rico – Español 1-800-496-9993  

Virgin Islands 1-800-496-9994  
 
       
       

 
 
 
 


